
April 15, 2020 

 
RE: Request for Information 

 

Dear Samuel Singyangwe: 

Thank you for your record request for: 

1. The total number of civilian complaints reported in 2016, 2017, 2018, and 2019 (totals 
separated by year) 
2. The total number of civilian complaints sustained in 2016, 2017, 2018, and 2019 (totals 
separated by year) 
 

After a review of your request, I have determined: 

• The records requested are considered criminal justice records as defined in C.R.S. § 24-72-302(4). 
As such, the requested records may be subject to release under the Colorado Criminal Justice 
Records Act. Thus, the Colorado Open Records Act does not apply to the requested records in this 
case.  
 

• The requested records are not considered an “official action” as defined in C.R.S. § 24-72-302(7) 
and, therefore, their release is consigned to the discretion of the custodian of records.  

 

Please see the following information regarding your request.  

2016 
Reported 251 
Sustained 22 

 
2017 

Reported 197 
Sustained 28 

 
2018 

Reported 208 
Sustained 22 

 
2019 

Reported 190 
Sustained 18 

 

If you have, any additional concerns or questions please let me know.  

Regards,  
 

Aaron Ruffalo 
Police Records Manager 
 


